
July 25, 2003

Jaclyn A. Brilling
New York Public Service Commission
Three Empire State Plaza
Albany, NY   12223-1350

RE:  Focal Communications Corporation of New York End-User Tariff Revision

Dear Brilling:

Enclosed please find newly created tariff page for filing on behalf of Focal Communications of
New York. Consistent with Commission rules the newly crated tariff page has an issue date of
July 10, 2003 an effective date of July 11, 2003. Please add the following page is PSC No.
Telephone 1:

• Added IVAD Installation Promotion which will be available to customers beginning
August 1, 2003 through November 30, 2003

Pursuant to the filing procedures of the New York Public Service Commission, enclosed please
find an original and three (3) copies of the revised tariff page. Please date-stamp the enclosed of
this cover letter and return it to Focal Communications Corporation of New York in the self-
addressed, stamped envelope provided.

If you have any questions regarding this tariff filing, please contact me at 312-895-8277. Thank
you for your time and consideration.

Sincerely,

Sandra L. Talley
Regulatory Analyst

Received: 7/25/2003


